MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF ZONING & BUILDING APPEALS, 2-3-21

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 3, 2021 COUNCIL CHAMBERS, AVON CITY HALL
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Chairman Chauncey Miller. 

Present: Michael Bulger; Bill Hricovec; Bruce Klingshirn; Mark Ladegaard; Chauncey Miller; Pam Fechter, Planning Coordinator; John Gasior, Law Director; Rick Schneider, Zoning Enforcement Officer and Jill Clements, Secretary.

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING – JANUARY 6,2021
A motion was made by Mr. Ladegaard, seconded by Mr. Klingshirn to dispense with the reading of the regular minutes of Wednesday, January 6, 2021 and to approve said minutes as amended.  The vote was: “AYES” All. The Chairman declared the motion passed. 

ADDITIONS/DELETIONS

STRAUSS APPEAL  
James Strauss is requesting a 26’ side yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.08(b)(B) Accessory Building Setback Requirement to allow the construction of a 30’x40’ detached garage to be located at 38735 Detroit Road. 
James Strauss is sworn in by Mr. Gasior.

Mr. Strauss says that follow up from last meeting, he went back to get closer measurements and he did that. He submitted two newer drawing, one with the garage parallel to the property line the other with it parallel to the house. Mr. Strauss says he is trying to preserve at least 8’ between the existing driveway. Mr. Strauss says the one that is parallel to the black top driveway will be more visibly appealing and his preferred plan but would be ok with either of them. 

Mr. Ladegaard says he would agree the one parallel to the driveway is the better way. Mr. Bulger says he agrees wit the one square to the driveway. Mr. Miller says the 24 sq. ft. variance was approved last meeting. 

A motion was made by Mr. Bulger, seconded by Mr. Klingshirn to approve a 26’ side yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.08(b)(B) Accessory Building Setback Requirement to allow the construction of a 30’x40’ detached garage to be located at 38735 Detroit Road. The vote was: “AYES” All. The Chairman declared the motion passed. 

CLEVELAND CUSTOM HOMES-CARTER APPEAL
Jeff Crawford of Cleveland Custom Homes representing Matt and Missy Carter is requesting a 12’ rear yard setback variance from C.O. 1268.03(d)(3) Yard Requirements to allow the construction of a new single-family home to be located at 33604 St Francis. 

Jeffrey Crawford is sworn in by Mr. Gasior. 

Mr. Crawford says that last time they were requesting a little over 12’ variance and went back to the drawing board to redesign the house again to push that section of the home in and will only need an 8’ variance. Mr. Crawford says they pushed the right side of the house and pushed it into the garage to allow the house to fit on the property and it will only impact that one little corner. Mr. Crawford says they will be doing some landscaping buffer along with a fence. 

Mr. Hricovec says with the new information, it’s helpful to decide. He thought that the finished grade will be a little above Mr. Morahan and with the fence and the ele3vation difference that is something they would need to work out. Mr. Crawford said he thought they were only allowed a 4’ fence but they do allow a 6’ fence if they want to go up more. Mr. Hricovec says Mr. Morahan was pretty adamite about that and he’s trying to see a way to make both happy. Mr. Ladegaard confirms they will be about 8’ variance this month. Mr. Crawford says yes.

Ms. Fechter says that she spoke with Mr. Morahan today, that he called and couldn’t attend tonight and wanted to reiterate, he is 100% against the variance. 

Mr. Crawford says they visited him again to share where they were at. Mr. Klingshirn asks if they would be opposed to going with a 6’ fence. 

Matt Carter is sworn in by Mr. Gasior. 

Mr. Carter says he talked to Mr. Morahan and he did have some concern with the fence and the level, and they would do whatever they can do to reassure him with the drainage. Mr. Carter says they are open to the 6’ fence. 

A motion was made by Mr. Bulger, seconded by Mr. Klingshirn to approve an 8’ rear yard setback variance from C.O. 1268.03(d)(3) Yard Requirements to allow the construction of a new single-family home to be located at 33604 St Francis. The vote was: “AYES” All. The Chairman declared the motion passed. 

WILLIS APPEAL
Mark Willis is requesting a 0’ side yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.08(b)(2)(B) Accessory 
Building Setback Requirements and a 420 sq. ft. variance from C.O. 1262.08(a) Maximum Area and 
Number of Accessory Buildings to allow the construction of a 20’x20’ detached garage and make the existing barn compliant located at 39016 Detroit Road.

Mark Willis is sworn in by Mr Gasior.

Mr. Schneider says the variance that is requesting for is not for the garage, he is allowed to have a 500 sq. ft. detached garage, the square footage is for the existing barn that has been there for 100 years and the zero setback. 

Mr. Klingshirn says were just dealing with the old barn right. Mr. Schneider says yes this is a variance for the existing barn. Mr. Klingshirn asks if they are going to fix it up and Mr. Willis says yes. 
A motion was made by Mr. Ladegaard, seconded by Mr. Hricovec to approve a 0’ side yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.08(b)(2)(B) Accessory Building Setback Requirements to make the existing barn compliant at 39016 Detroit Road. The vote was: “AYES” All. The Chairman declared the motion passed. 

A motion was made by Mr. Ladegaard, seconded by Mr. Klingshirn to approve a 420 sq. ft. variance from C.O. 1262.08(a) Maximum Area and Number of Accessory Buildings to make the existing barn compliant at 39016 Detroit Road. The vote was: “AYES” All. The Chairman declared the motion passed. 

JONKE APPEAL
Cory and Rochelle Jonke are requesting a 11.39’ rear yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.04(d)(4) Lot and Yard Requirements to allow the construction of a covered patio to be located at 36417 Montrose Way.


A motion was made by Mr. Bulger, seconded by Mr. Klingshirn to approve a 11.39’ rear yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.04(d)(4) Lot and Yard Requirements to allow the construction of a covered patio to be located at 36417 Montrose Way. The vote was: “AYES” All. The Chairman declared the motion passed. 

DAVIS APPEAL
Chadwick Davis is requesting a 14.51’ rear yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.04(d)(4) Lot and Yard Requirements to allow the construction of a pergola over patio to be located at 36319 Wendell St.

A motion was made by Mr. Bulger, seconded by Mr. Klingshirn to approve a 14.51’ rear yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.04(d)(4) Lot and Yard Requirements to allow the construction of a pergola over patio to be located at 36319 Wendell St. The vote was: “AYES” All. The Chairman declared the motion passed. 

HICKS APPEAL
John Nash of Nash Project Management representing Brad Hicks is requesting a 19’ rear yard setback 
variance from C.O. 1262.04(d)(4) Lot and Yard Requirements to allow the construction of a covered 
patio to be located at 36284 Wendell St.

A motion was made by Mr. Ladegaard, seconded by Mr. Klingshirn to approve a 19’ rear yard setback 
variance from C.O. 1262.04(d)(4) Lot and Yard Requirements to allow the construction of a covered 
patio to be located at 36284 Wendell St.

GARLITZ APPEAL
Erik and Nicole Garlitz are requesting a 5’ variance from C.O. 1478.03 Swimming Pools-Location to 
allow the construction of a new inground swimming pool to be 10’ from the house instead of the 
required 15’ located at 35160 Emory Drive.

A motion was made by Mr. Klingshirn, seconded by Mr. Hricovec to approve a 5’ variance from C.O. 1478.03 Swimming Pools-Location to allow the construction of a new inground swimming pool to be 10’ from the house instead of the required 15’ located at 35160 Emory Drive.

REYNOLDS APPEAL			
Doug Reynolds is requesting a 45’ side yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.08(b)(B) Accessory 
Building Setback Requirement to allow the construction of a 30’x50’ out building to be located    
at 31880 Mills Road. 

A motion was made by Mr. Bulger, seconded by Mr. Klingshirn to approve a 45’ side yard setback variance from C.O. 1262.08(b)(B) Accessory Building Setback Requirement to allow the construction of a 30’x50’ out building to be located at 31880 Mills Road. 
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